
 
 

 
 

 

  

Principalõs Update:  
Many of our students participated in the 17-minute walkout on Wednesday, March 14, and 

many of our students didnôt. To me, this tells me students felt respected for whatever they chose 

to do that day and students were comfortable expressing themselves by walking out, or by 

remaining in their class. 

 

For the students who did walk out, they were amazing. In the quad, we had set out markers and 

butcher paper with the title ñ17 things you can do to change the worldò written at the top. 

Students fill ed the papers with wonderful ideas and expressions of positivity. Students in the 

quad were also encouraged to meet 17 other students that they didnôt know well. Students all 

over the quad were shaking hands, exchanging names, and lending a smile to new people. It was 

heartwarming and amazing. There were no student discipline issues during this time, no goofing 

around, and at the end of the 17 minutes, students returned to class as if  it were a normal part of 

our day. They managed all of this beautifully, and we were all very proud of them. 
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Wall of Fame: 
Each week teachers nominate students who exemplify scholarship and citizenship and their names are 

added to the ñWall of Fameò for the week. Congratulations to this weekôs Wall of Fame Students! We 

appreciate your hard work and your great attitude:  
 

Hannah Stephens, Grace Smith, Chance Foster, Edgar Flores, Donovan Foss, Aidan Cheetah, 

Tate Isaacs, Audrey Browder, Olivia Rizzo, Elliott Graham, Kathryn Callarman, Maddie 

Shannon, Julia Bellardo, Sophia Lea, Olivia Rosplock, Jesse Charles, Scout Corpez-Carr, Draoi 

Slattery, Janey Rubio, Olivia Rizzo, Keira Brooks, Isaly Resendiz, Nicolas Laursen, Isabella 

Orozco, Ashley Sirois     

 

Special Congratulations to Olivia Rizzo whose name shows up twice on this list! If a studentôs name 

appears on here more than once or for more than one week, it means that student is doing great things 

in several classes. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Schoolwide Academic Vocabulary  

Our schoolwide vocabulary is taught on Mondays in home base and used throughout the week in all 

of our classes. Use these around the dinner table next week and see how many your student 

recognizes! Next weekõs article: Children Protesting, Duty Or Danger? Next weekõs academic 
vocabulary words:  

 

disperse (verb)    to spread out; to scatter or send in different directions 

catalyze (verb)    to cause or make happen more quickly 

segregation (noun)    separation based on a certain quality, especially race 

reform (noun)   change to improve something 

injustice (noun)    unfairness, especially involving peopleôs rights 

Around School:   
¶ Principal for the Day! Noah Clausen became Principal for the day 

today, filling in for Mr. Calandro. Hereôs Noah in his own words: 

What It Is Like to be Principal 

Honestly, being principal is a lot more of a responsibility than I thought.  

You have to balance your work with all the other requirements, such as  

morning announcements, answering parent emails, and just running the  

school. Although, it is still very fun at the same time. You can spectate  

classes, go in any room, and be the boss of all the teachers. Itôs a lot less  

stressful than I thought it was going to be, and itôs a really cool  

experience. In the morning, I got to stand outside and greet the incoming  

students. Next, I came in to my office and presented the morning  

announcements, along with my peers. Once that was finished, a few friends and I did some work 

before going to pick up a few more from around the school. In conclusion, being principal was a 

great learning position for me to be in. 

 

o Congratulations to Mr. Pearsonôs Florida team 

for winning the 8th grade March Madness 

tournament. After a week and a half of fast and 

furious play, this scrappy team walked away 

with the win! 

 

o Our AVID students took their show on the road 

and went to several of our local elementary 

schools to let the sixth grade students know 

about the opportunities AVID can present to 

them. Our students did an excellent job 

explaining the AVID program and were 

wonderful ambassadors for the program! 

 
o Join us for a Principalõs Coffee on 
Thursday, March 22 at 9am in the Staff 
Lounge. Come for some informal chat 
and some coffee! 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Around School (cont.): 
  
¶ Our 7th and 8th grade AVID students are selling fundraiser coupon books. The cost is 

$10/book.There are some incredible coupons for places such as Moondoggies, Taco Roco, 

Laguna Grill, Sylvester's Burgers, Boomers, Melodrama, golfing coupon for Trilogy, and 

more!  If youôd like to purchase a book, contact an AVID student, Mr. Laffin, or Mrs. 

Rollinger.  

 

¶ Our 8th grade PE classes are headed to the Laguna Lake Community Golf Course next 

week. If you have not signed your studentôs permission slip, please be sure it gets to Mrs. 

Norlock first thing Monday morning or your student will not be able to participate. We thank 

the city for their support in this partnership for our students to be able to play and practice 

golf on a real course. 

 

¶ Claddagh Irish Dance visited our campus in honor of St. Patrickôs Day and performed for 

our students at both 7th and 8th grade lunches. Students and staff alike were impressed with 

the abilities of all of the dancers including our very own Eva Voss! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ This week we memorialized social studies teacher Mrs. Negranti who taught in our district 

for 50 years and at our site for 36 years. A lovely memorial was attended by her colleagues, 

friends and family. The American Legion post 66 donated a flag in honor of her patriotism. 

The school dedicated our flag pole to her. You can see the temporary plaque on there now 

and we will be installing the permanent one soon. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 



 

 

 

  

This is Us 
Our students love to hang out together in their library filling the quiet corners, frequently traveled pathways 

and wall space just to be with each other. Many are conversing, multi-tasking, sharing technology alongside 

homework, board games, card games and friends. Others prefer the alone time. It is wonderful students have 

choices in their learning and feel welcome in the       

ñeverything spaceò of the library.  
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3 Mile Run is coming! 
The 3 mile run is our annual fun run/fundraiser we do just before we all leave for Spring 

Break.  Everyone in the school makes 3 laps around our one mile course and we end with a 

barbecue, fun, and games. Students are coming home with donation envelopes today and we 

encourage all to participate in this annual fundraiser. 

 

We will need lots of parent help to get the day going. PTA has created a sign-up genius so 

parents can sign up to count money, help supervise, barbecue, and help with set up. PTA is 

also looking for parents to donate gift cards as prizes for students. More info will be coming 

next week, so stay tuned to this newsletter and your inbox! 

 

You can link to the signup genius by clicking here or by copying this and pasting it into your 

browser: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080c44a5ab2ba3ff2-laguna2 

 

IRON CHEF IS TOMORROW!!!! 
Come on out tomorrow and cheer on our Iron Chef teams tomorrow as Laguna students battle 

it out to see which team is truly the Iron Chef! This event is open to the public and itôs FREE. 

Cooking starts at 10 and ends at 1pm in room D-11. You donôt want to miss out! 

 

 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080c44a5ab2ba3ff2-laguna2
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080c44a5ab2ba3ff2-laguna2


 

Screenagers is coming 
Lea Payne Scott, M.P.H. and 

Eileen Calandro are presenting  

the film Screenagers: Growing 

Up In The Digital Age 

followed by an informational 

talk and Q&A with experts 

Lea Payne Scott and Eileen 

Calandro about the 

developmental and social 

issues surrounding our 

networked children. 

 

This will be shown March 21, 

2018 in the Laguna Middle 

School MPR. Doors open at 

6:00 pm. 

 

Tickets are $10 and can be 

purchased online at 

screenagersmovie.com/find-a-

screening  

 

 

Working in San Luis Coastal 
Have you ever had thoughts about working in the school that your child attends?  Or in a 

department where you can use your skills?  We are always looking for people to fill different 

positions in our district.  Why not consider substituting in various places/jobs to try it out and see 

if San Luis Coastal is the place for you?  The following jobs can be found on our website 

(www.slcusd.org - departments - personnel services - job opportunities) 

 

Adult Education Childcare Aide  Crossing Guards  Custodian 

Food Service Workers   Playground Supervisors 

Special Education Paraeducator (Instructional Aide) 

 

Access us online or give your childôs school a call for more information! 

http://screenagersmovie.com/find-a-screening
http://screenagersmovie.com/find-a-screening


 People will forget what you said, they will forget what you did, but they will never forget how 
you made them feel. -Maya Angelou  

The wildflowers are blooming and fresh leaves are surprising us from the bare branches of their 
sleeping trees. What a gift to have a seasonal fresh start.  Spring flowers can be a reminder to notice 
the beauty of a flower.  A flowerôs beauty can be a reminder to look beyond, and offer the gift of 
kindness to those around you.  We may not physically bloom like a flower, but we can sure spread the 
feeling in acts of kindness to others. And, by offering kindness through our thoughts and actions, we 
connect beyond ourselves.  

A student group created an opportunity for peers to spread kindness this week by writing a postcard to 
someone they cared or were thinking about. A simple way to let someone know they matter by offering 
a kind word. An act of kindness that offers no judgement of where the other person may be. 

Practicing non-judgement can be harder than it sounds, as we often donôt realize the subtle or habitual 
ways that we do it. How often can we jump to conclusions or fill-in-the-blanks without taking time to 
learn the details, broader context or reasons behind actions or words?  We walk through our day 
bombarded with potential moments to read outside queues, perhaps misinterpreting them in ways that 
turn out to be far from the truth.   

Walking down the street, we often observe people and create a story in our head of what we think their 
life is like, but it could be far different from the reality theyôre living. Each personôs story is potentially 
different from the one being told or read from the outside. Starting a conversation that there might be 
more to the outside image, extends the act of kindness from one to another- parent, teen and beyond. 

How many times have we made assumptions that our teen doesnôt want us around because of their 
eye roll or focus on their phone, when maybe looking beyond their outward action, we see that they 
may want to share space or need our presence.  Our teen may not have the words or ability to say they 
want us nearby and may think they want to be alone, but research is offering another view.  
 
What Do Teenagers Want? A Potted Plant For Parent, by Lisa Damour (Dec. 14, 2016) 

How about making time and finding ways to put more kindness into our everyday life? We can take time 
to open our hearts and minds by withholding judgement and resisting the urge to jump to our first 
conclusion. As teens have chosen to reach out by sending a postcard, we as parents can find our own 
ways of spreading kindness, and maybe the act will give us a moment of connection with our teen or 
another priceless relationship in our lives.  

What Adolescents Really Need from Parents, by Jill Suttie (May 25, 2016) Interview with Ron Dahl 
 
Kindly Celebrating Being Perfectly Imperfect, 
         

 
connectbewell.org  

 

 

 

https://www.nytimes.com/2016/12/14/well/family/what-do-teenagers-want-potted-plant-parents.html?_r=0
http://greatergood.berkeley.edu/article/item/what_adolescents_really_need_from_parents
http://ggsc-web02.ist.berkeley.edu/author/Jill_Suttie
https://connectbewell.org/


  

Local Control Accountability (LCAP) Survey: 
All school districts in California are required to develop a three-year Local Control 

Accountability Plan (LCAP) that describes how state funds will be used to improve 

student academic achievement. The LCAP must incorporate how the district is spending 

its supplementary funds, 4.5 million dollars, to meet the needs of students with greater 

challenges, including English learners, socio-economically disadvantaged students, and 

foster/homeless youth. In San Luis Coastal Unified School District (SLCUSD), we have 

constructed an LCAP that takes those supplementary funds along with general fund 

dollars (federal, state, and local) to implement five focus areas established by our Board of 

Trustees. The overall LCAP budget is approximately 6 million dollars out of our 92 

million dollar budget. Engaging parents, students, community members, and school 

employees in developing, reviewing, and supporting implementation of the LCAP is 

critical to its success. 

 

Please take a few minutes to complete the LCAP Survey. We value and appreciate the 

input from parents, staff, and community. The feedback will be used to revise our LCAP 

for 2018-2019. The LCAP Survey will be open until March 23rd. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SLCUSDLCAP 

 

Encuesta de Plan de Responsabilidad de Control Local (LCAP): 
Todos los distritos escolares de California est§n obligados a desarrollar un Plan de 

Responsabilidad de Control Local (LCAP por sus siglas en ingl®s) de tres a¶os que 

describa c·mo se utilizar§n los fondos estatales para mejorar el logro acad®mico del 

estudiante. El LCAP debe incorporar c·mo el distrito est§ gastando sus fondos 

suplementarios, 4.500.000 d·lares, para satisfacer las necesidades de los alumnos con 

mayores dificultades, incluyendo aprendices de ingl®s, estudiantes desfavorecidos 

socioecon·micamente, y j·venes en hogares de acogida/sin hogar. En el Distrito Escolar 

Unificado de San Luis y Costa (SLCUSD por sus siglas en ingl®s), hemos construido un 

LCAP que toma los fondos complementarios, junto con dinero del fondo general (federal, 

estatal y local), para implementar cinco grandes §reas establecidas por nuestro Consejo 

Directivo. El presupuesto global del LCAP es aproximadamente $6,000,000 proveniente 

de nuestro presupuesto de $92,000,000. El involucramiento de los padres, estudiantes, 

miembros de la comunidad y empleados de la escuela en la elaboraci·n, revisi·n y apoyo 

de implementaci·n del LCAP es cr²tico para su ®xito. 

 

Por favor t·mese unos minutos para completar la encuesta del LCAP. Valoramos y 

agradecemos el aporte de los padres, el personal y la comunidad. Los comentarios se 

utilizar§n para revisar nuestro LCAP para 2018-2019.  La encuesta LCAP estar§ abierta 

hasta el 23 de marzo. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SLCUSDLCAP 
 

PTA News 
NEXT MEETING: WEDNESDAY, April 11, 2018 6pm IN THE STAFF LOUNGE 
 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SLCUSDLCAP
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/SLCUSDLCAP


 

 
 

IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE 

Saturday, March 17  Iron Chef Competition 10-1 D-11 Free to Public! 

      Wrestling Tournament @ Mesa Middle School 

 

Monday, March 19  Boys Volleyball @ St. Patõs 

Animation Club 3:00-4:00 D-1 

      Friday Night Live 3:00-4:00 G-6 

      Math Lab 3:00-4:00 H-3 

 

Tuesday, March 20  Boys Volleyball @ Flamson 4:00/5:15 

Yearbook Orientation Meeting H -1 lunch 

WEB Training 1-3pm MPR 

  Math Lab 3:00-4:00 G-3 

  GSA E-5 3-3:50 

  Culinary Club FCCLA 3:05-4:00 d -11 

         

Wednesday, March 21  Boys Soccer vs Flamson 4:00/5:00pm  

      Girls Soccer @ Flamson 4:00/5:00  

Math Lab 3:00-4:00 G-13 

Entrepreneurõs Club 3-4 G-5 

 

Thursday, March 22 PRINCIPALõS COFFEE 9am Staff Lounge 

Girls Soccer vs Lewis 3:30/5:00  

Boys Soccer @ Lewis 3:30/5:00  

Boys Volleyball @ Lewis 4:00/5:15 

WEB Takeover Days 

Builderõs Club G-14 3-4pm 

Makerõs Club 3-4 A-1 

Math Lab 3:00-4:00 G-7 

Sewing Club FCCLA D-11 3-4pm 

 

Friday, March 23   Wrestling vs. Los Osos 6pm HOME 

Cookie Friday 

End of Q3  

Leadership Applications Due 

WEB Takeover Days 

 

      

            

 

 

  

 

  

 

Click here for this weekõs flyers from around the area. There are sign-ups for adult 
school classes, Art classes, activities at Cal Poly, parenting classes, music, sports, 
religious activities  and more! 
 

http://www.slcusd.org/fliers
http://www.slcusd.org/fliers
http://www.slcusd.org/fliers


 


